
 

 

 

 

13 November 2020  ED 12 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

It's hard to believe that as I write this newsletter, there are just 26 school 
days left before we send our Year 6 students off to high school to continue 
their educational journey. Yesterday I was reflecting on how they might  
remember their graduating year. I hope it is with a sense of pride, fulfilment 
and excitement for what lies ahead. I look forward to officially  
acknowledging their achievements at the graduation ceremony on  
December 10.  

Voluntary Contributions and Charges 

The School Board has endorsed the schedule of voluntary contributions and 
charges for 2021. These details were made public on November 9. The 
schedule allows parents and caregivers to plan for the maximum costs that 
may be incurred per student through the year. Voluntary contributions are a 
valuable financial resource for Allendale, it allows us to maintain important 
teaching and learning programs across the school year. 

2021 book lists have also been finalised for next year. Personal items listed 
on stationary requirements can be purchased from the suggested supplier 
or a supplier of your own choice. Please refer to the list for each year level. 
Prices may vary from supplier to supplier.  

Footpath Works on Wittenoom St 

The City of Greater Geraldton has advised the school they will be starting 
planned works for the replacement of the footpath from the North West 
Coastal Highway to the school hall car park on Monday November 16. This 
may cause parking at this time to be interrupted or limited. Traffic  
management will be in attendance to help the high traffic periods run more 
smoothly. We have been notified that the CGG Ranger will also be  
patrolling regularly. 

2021 Enrolments and Planning 

To help with planning for 2021 could parents and caregivers advise the front 
office staff if your children will not be attending Allendale Primary in 2021. 
Additionally, please encourage families and caregivers who may be joining 
the Allendale Primary community in 2021 to complete an  enrolment pack 
as soon as possible. This will allow the Executive team to plan effectively 
and accurately for next year. 
 

Numero 
On Thursday I had the pleasure of chaperoning our schoolôs Numero team, 
The Denominators, at the 2020 state Numero final held at Collier Primary 
School in South Perth. Over the last few months 208 teams from 75  
different schools have competed for the right to be in the grand final and 
yesterday Allendale Primary beat 17 other teams to win the title!  
Congratulations to Olivia Stovin, Hayley Stovin, Baidon 
Clarke and Kai Von Senger for their hard work,  
determination and commitment to the competition. A 
huge thank you to Mrs Lyn Middler who trained the 
team all year and prepared them perfectly for the 
event. This is the third time in four years Allendale has 
won the state final! 

Principal: Chad Barnes   

Deputy Principal: James Baker  & Tammie Jones  

Wednesday 18 November                     

Bilya Kaatijin Performance 

 

Friday 20 November 

Assembly ECE 

SciTech Visit 

 

Monday 23 - 26 November 

Pre-Primary Swimming 

 

23 - 24 November 

Champion Bay SHS Transition  

 

Tuesday 24 November 

Geraldton SHS Transition  

 

25 - 27 November 

Year 6 Camp 

 

Friday 27 November 

Dental Screening PP & Year 3 

 

Thursday 10 December 

Year 6 Graduation Ceremony 7pm 

 
 

Wednesday 16 December 

End of Year Concert 

 

Allendale Primary School 

 

 

 

 

Yours sincerely  

Chad Barnes  

PRINCIPAL  



Container for Change 

Allendale Primary School has setup an account within the WA Containers for Change program. Eligible  
recycling containers can be taken directly to any deposit point. The deposit points in Geraldton are Bradford 
Street, Wonthella and the Meru Waste facility. Not all containers are eligible. Hereôs a way to remember which 
ones you can return: Aluminium is a win. Glass and plastic are always in. Steel and paper are good to go. But 
milk and wine bottles are a no. 

The Schools Deposit code is C10296499 All proceeds will go to the schools Sustainability programs. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Travel exemption support for students 

Families of students who are planning to leave Western Australia for overseas or interstate destinations during 
COVID-19 should consider current travel exemptions, restrictions and quarantine requirements. Families  
travelling to or returning from overseas, who are not listed in the travel restriction exempt categories, may  
require a Confirmation of Enrolment letter and a letter of support from the WA Chief Health Officer to support 
their travel exemption application to return to Australia.  
 

Bus Pass 2021 

We encourage students ( in particular the Year 6 students commencing high school in 2021) that will regularly 
catch the school bus to apply for a SmartRider card before the end of November, if they havenôt already done 
so. Application forms can be collected and returned to the office.  

Design a Jumper Competition 

Congratulations to two of our Year 6 students who had success in the WA Football Commission ñDesign a 
Jumper Competitionò for 2020.  A full set of footy jumpers in Lolittah Tarapuôs winning design will be provided 
to Allendale as the prize. Well done to Adam Bradbury who was also a finalist. We canôt wait to show off our 
new jumpers in 2021!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcovid19.homeaffairs.gov.au%2Ftravel-restrictions%23toc-2&data=04%7C01%7Cmichelle.thomas2%40education.wa.edu.au%7Cc7091a4d701b43720cf508d8763f3bc6%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C63

